Call Committee Updates as of 1/25/2024:
· David met with council on 1/13 and shared that the committee was disappointed with the line of questioning and will seek guidance from the NALC on how to best deal with and eliminate this situation from happening again. Pastor McGee has accepted a call at a church. [image: ]

· We appreciate and are so blessed by the work our prayer team continues to deliver for our congregation and the Pastor that God has already selected to lead His people at Christiana!! Thanks Jim and Linda Duncan for your guidance and leadership with this team!    
· NALC pastoral needs as of 12/14/23:
· There are 64 NALC congregations seeking a new pastor. 
· 37 congregations seeking full-time pastors 
· 27 congregations seeking part-time pastors 
· Eight congregational vacancies in North Carolina; seven full-time & one part-time   
· Call Committee met on 1/11 and discussed the following topics:	
· Pros and Cons from Brian and Christen’s visit.
· Brainstormed what we could do differently prior to and during a pastor visit next time.
· David’s discussion with Pastor Shelly concerning opening our congregation back up for consideration to pastors seeking a call. 
· Opportunity to make any wanted modifications to the written or video profiles
· Will discuss modifications during meeting scheduled on Thursday 2/1
· Currently we have two pastors that have expressed an interest in our church
· The interview team scheduled and conducted a preliminary interview with one of the pastors on 1/18 
· Will schedule the second pastor for a preliminary interview in the near future  
· Completed and delivered the Call Committee’s annual report to our church office. 

Lord, we pray that you give us patience, guidance and direction as we continue our search for the pastor you are calling to Christiana!  
Yours in Christ!
David Preslar<><				
Call Committee Chair
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